
 

 

Telford Infant School 
Headteacher: Mrs S.A. Oustayiannis 

Kelvin Road 
Lillington 

LEAMINGTON SPA 
CV32 7TE 

Telephone:   (01926) 425544 
Email: admin2326@welearn365.com 

www.telfordinfant.co.uk 
 

6th November 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

COVID-19 REMINDERS 

Please continue to help keep the school community as safe as possible whilst on the school site by: 

 Respecting social distancing by keeping a distance of 2 metres from anyone not in your household. 
 Keeping to your child’s/children’s allocated drop off and collection times and using the one way 

system. The school has plans for how we can further develop these timings but hope that you will 
understand that we are unable to relax any restrictions at this point in time. 

 Keeping your child and any siblings with you at all times. 
 Not allowing children to play on any outdoor equipment. 
 Dismounting scooters, bikes etc on the school site. 
 Leaving the school site as swiftly as possible and keeping the areas outside the school gates clear. 
 Minimising the number of people on the school site by arranging for one adult to do the school run 

– this adult may vary from day to day. 
 Wearing a face covering whilst doing school run, unless there is a medical reason why this is not 

possible - including when using the crossing patrol on Telford Avenue where it can become 
congested at times. The guidance still states that primary aged children do not need to wear masks 
whilst in school. However, if you wish your child to wear a face covering when travelling to and 
from to school please remove it and take it home with you at the start of the day and put a fresh 
one on your child when they have been handed over to you by their teacher at the end of the 
school day. 

 Remembering that under the government guidance anyone who is self isolating should remain at 
home as COVID-19 can be spread to others even if the person who is self isolating is feeling well: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-
guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection  
The school understands that it can be difficult for parents to make arrangements to do the school 
run if they have one child self isolating and another attending school of if they are self isolating 
themselves. However, anyone who is self isolating should stay at home and must not access the 
school site. 

I am very aware that the new lockdown restrictions introduced yesterday will bring further challenges to 
our school community and I thank you for all your support and for continuing to work with the school to 
keep us all as safe as possible. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

SA Oustayiannis 

Mrs Siân Oustayiannis - Headteacher 
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